PROPERTIES COMMITTEE
April 11, 2024

Room 302 COUNTY COMPLEX
255 CLAY STREET, LAPEER, MI 48446

Chairman Zender called the meeting to order at approximately 8:36 a.m. in Room 302 of the
County Complex.

l§; se Jy, Gary Howell (alternate);
ntroller; John Bustle, Building &

Members Present: ~ Commissioners Bryan Zender, Kevin
Moses Sanzo, County Admmlstrat T7le
Grounds/Parks Director; Jackie Arfio

Members Absent: Commissioner Tom Kohlm ;

Others: Jillian Clark, Special Evé oordinator

AGENDA
The agenda was reviewed.

e Propertles Committee Agenda

from the auction ofithe boat wollld be deposited with the rest of auction sales.

1. Motlon by’K jls,gl 7 supported by Howell, to recommend to the Full Board,
pursuant to the‘recommendation of the Properties Committee, to approve
Building & Grounds/Parks Department’s request to sell items no longer
needed or used by various County Departments at public auction. Motion
carried.

Continued



Properties Committee April 11, 2024

BUILDING & GROUNDS
Zender began discussion on new county fleet vehicle. Zender explained that John Bustle, Director

of Building & Grounds/Parks has been using an old Sheriff Department K9 vehicle to complete
necessary work throughout the County during business hours. Zender expressed that Bustle
should be in a more reliable vehicle. Bustle explained having received several quotes on larger
vehicles with the intent that the vehicle could also be used as a pool car when other Departments
need to group travel for trainings. Bustle shared currently the only pool car available is a 2012
Van. Discussion on use of Capital Funds to purchase the vehicle occurred.

2. Motion by Knisely, supported by Howell, to recommend to the Full Board,
pursuant to the recommendation of the Propertles Committee, to authorize
Building and Grounds/Parks to purchase' hew Tahoe as a County fleet
vehicle, at a cost not to exceed $60,000: “0 “,Motlon carried.

ADMINISTRATION
Moses Sanzo was present to discuss request. __S Z0 explamed that the retentlon policy has
passed through the Board and shared feedback from various Departments, Sanzo explained
next steps to clear out the old Register of Deeds Building. Sanzo explained all boxes have been
inventoried to determine what can be-disposed of and what should go to shred, Sanzo
explained the end result will be an empty building for the Board to decide what to do with.
Bustle explained that some of the paper could be recycled and would contact local recycling
about a large drop off.

3. Motion by Howell supported by Knisely, to recommend to the Full Board,
pursuant to the recommendation of the Propertnes Commiittee, that the
former Register of Deeds bulldmg located at 279 N. Court Street be fully
cleared out of all stored documents and items by October 31, 2024. Motion
carried.

ADJOURN

Motion by Knisely,A supported byHoweII, to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried. 8:52 a.m.

Bryan Zender, Chairman
Lapeer County Properties Committee



